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This matter is being dealt with by:
  Sean Collins
Direct line: 01865 815411

  

Email: sean.collins@oxfordshire.gov.uk

Dear Ms Rochester

Facing the Future – Consultation Response

I am responding to Mr Crossley’s letter of 4 October 2004 which including the consultation document Facing the Future.  This response is on behalf of the Oxfordshire Pension Fund Committee acting as the Administering Authority for the Oxfordshire Local Government Pension Scheme.  The response follows a report and full debate at the Committee’s meeting of 25 February 2005.

In considering its response, the Committee sought to ensure a balance between the interests of the key stakeholder groups, being employees, employers, the Government and council tax payers.  The Committee is of the view that if the correct balance is not struck, then the long term sustainability of the scheme must be questioned.

The Committee also took as a guiding principle the considerable merit in bringing about a greater degree of standardisation between the various public sector pension schemes.  Greater standardisation is seen to bring benefits in terms of increased simplicity, and improved administration, especially in times of increased partnership work and movement of staff between public sector bodies.

In terms of the particular issues raised in the Consultation Document, the Committee made the following comments:

Employee Contributions.  The employee contribution rate and the overall cost of the scheme should be considered with a view to seeking a position closer to the initial 60:40 target for the employer/employee contributions, rather than the 67:33 ratio inferred in the paper.  The employee contribution rate should though have an upper limit of 7%.  

The proposal for banded employee contribution rates should be looked at further, and in particular, greater consideration should be given to the relationship of the proposals with the current national tax and state pension arrangements.  It was questioned whether the current inequalities would be better addressed through changes to the tax arrangements rather than through the LGPS itself.  There was also some concern that the current arrangements for state support, and in particular for Pension Credit, would act against attracting increased LGPS membership amongst the lowest paid.  

If the ODPM were to determine to introduce a variable employee contribution rate, then it should seek to maximise simplicity, and minimise the administrative burden and impact on employers pay structures. 

Final Salary v Average Salary.  The ODPM are asked to give further consideration to the defined benefit average salary model, and to undertake some research on the likely impact of such a model on senior pay levels.  Whatever the outcome of the further work, it is requested that the ODPM ensure a more standard approach to the final salary v average salary issue across the various public sector pension schemes.

Scheme Benefits.  The Committee would support the following proposals, where they are in line with changes proposed elsewhere, in order to improve the standardisation of pension arrangements across the public sector:

· A normal retirement age of 65

· A tax free lump sum at retirement, available by giving up up to 25% of accrued pension

· Changes to dependents pensions (where civilly registered).  Changes to extend benefits to co-habitees are not supported due to the administrative difficulties associated with establishing entitlement

· Changes to ill health retirements

· Death in service payments of 3 times salary

· Flexible retirement options

· Changes resulting from the Inland Revenue changes

Pension Accrual Rate.  The ODPM are requested to consider a more standard approach to the accrual rate across public sector pension schemes, and link the actual rate with the need to maintain the affordability of the scheme overall.

Defined Contribution Scheme.  The Committee supports the principle of retaining the LGPS as a defined benefit scheme.  It sees no advantage in the development of a defined contribution scheme, and sees that this would increase problems of scheme administration, and run counter to the target of increasing scheme simplicity.  The ODPM are therefore requested not to develop a defined contribution scheme to sit alongside the current defined benefit scheme.

Scheme Administration.  The Committee welcomes the proposed financial incentives to drive improvements in employer returns, through the use of differential charges.

Government Communications and Transitional Arrangements.  The Committee are concerned around the impact any uncertainty over future pension provision will have on employees.  It is particularly concerned re the relationship between the transitional arrangements introduced under the Regulations effective from April 2005 covering the period to 2013, and the transition to the new look LGPS in 2008.  The ODPM are therefore requested to publish clear and early communication of its more specific proposals following this consultation exercise, and of the transitional arrangements that will apply.

Finally, I would like to thank you on behalf of the Committee for the opportunity to comment on the direction of changes proposed for the LGPS, and I hope that the comments made by the Committee, as expressed in this response are of assistance to the ODPM in taking forward this important area of work.

Yours sincerely

Sean Collins

Assistant Head of Finance
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